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Bedgrove Infant School Newsletter  

Next Week (w/c 12th July) Lunch Menu – Week 2                                                              7th July 2021 

 

Friday 9th July 

F1 Sports Day 

 

W/C Monday 12th July 

End of Term Summer Parties 

 

Friday 16th July 

FoBIS - Ice Lolly Treat Day 

 

Wednesday 21
st
 July  

End of Term - close at 1.30pm 

 

School Reports F2 –Y2 

You should have received your 

child’s school report on Friday 

2nd July on SeeSaw. 

Please can you remember to 

complete the form on ParentMail 

to confirm that you have received 

and read the report.  

The form will close on Thursday 

8th July and it would be helpful 

to have received all the responses 

before it closes. 

If you have requested to speak to 

your child’s teacher regarding 

their report you will receive a call 

next week.  

Please be aware that these calls 

may come from a withheld 

number. 

Well Done! 

A big well done to all the children in F2, Y1 and Y2 for amazing end of 

term reports. The teachers clearly showed how well they knew the 

children in their classes with the detailed comments about how they 

had approached their learning both in school and during remote 

learning. We are very proud of all of our children for their resilience 

and positivity during another challenging year.  

 

Sport's Day Fun 

F2, Y1 and Y2 children all enjoyed their sports day activities last week, 

and F1 are very much looking forward to their morning this Friday. 

Look out for more photos on their Seesaw journals, sharing what they 

all get up to.  

 

Step 4 Covid Plans  

We have received notification from the DfE of the guidance for schools 

following the move to Step 4, expected on July 19th.  

It seems all restrictions for schools can be removed after Step 4, such as 

face masks, bubbles and social distancing, however, schools are able to 

consider maintaining these until the end of their Summer term to 

ensure a safe start to the well-deserved, and long desired, summer 

holidays.  

We feel that, for the sake of two and a half days, we should keep all 

current safety precautions in place until the end of term to try and help 

all families and staff start the holiday infection free.  

We will continue to keep classes in bubbles during the school day 

when they are indoors, and staff will maintain social distances from 

other adults not in their bubbles. Everyone will be expected to wear 

masks when on the school site at drop-off and collection. Please  

support this when doing the school run to help us all stay safe and 

make the most of the holiday, without having to isolate due to recent 

contact via the school. Thank you 



New Classes - September 2021 

 

Please see below the new classes for September: 

 

Foundation 1 to Foundation 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Individual emails have seen sent to F1 parents about classes, along with video presentations from their new 

class teachers 

 

Foundation 2 to Year 1 

Year 1 to Year 2 

Transition videos will be sent to F2 & Yr1 parents by the end of the week, these will come via SeeSaw. 

New Class New Teacher 

Shark Miss Stanley with Miss Addington 

Dolphin Ms Ahmad with Miss Martin 

Whale Miss Harrison with Ms Banbury 

Turtle Ms Neville with Mrs Wayte 

Staffing Changes 

Mrs White will continue as our F1 teacher, working closely with our EY Practitioners to continue developing 

our outstanding Nursery provision.  

 

Mrs Hudson and Miss Cash will join the F1 team as our new EYFS apprentices next year, supporting our Early 

Years Practitioners Miss Wadsworth, Miss Turner, Mrs Frost and Miss Cairney. We welcome Miss Stanley to our 

F2 team. Miss Stanley is a newly trained Early Years teacher and is looking forward to working with the 

amazing staffing team here at BIS. She started with us in June, so has plenty of time to get to know the school 

and children. 

 

Ms Neville joins us as a newly trained teacher, having successfully completed her training here with us this year. 

Mrs Banks is returning following her maternity leave. She will be teaching Wednesday to Friday in Giraffe 

Class. Miss Grant will lead the teaching on Monday and Tuesdays and then support our SEN provision across 

the school when not in class. Both Mrs Banks and Miss Grant will be involved in transition activities in school 

to get to know their class. 

 

We welcome Miss Mowlam and Mrs Plenderleith to Y2 as Trainee Teachers. They will be in class Monday to 

Wednesday this term, attending training sessions at Ashmead on Thursdays and Fridays. Mrs Moore-Patrick will 

be leaving us at the end of this term, following the return of Mrs Banks to school. We wish her all the best for 

her next teaching position. Mr Dancer will also be leaving us at the end of July, following the end of a fixed 

term contract.  

Current Class New Class New Teacher 

Turtle Hippos Mrs Evans with Mrs Alford 

Whale Rhino Miss White with Miss Shaheen and Mrs Ward (2days) and Mrs Warwick (3days)  

Dolphin Elephant Mrs Atkinson with Miss Webb and Mrs Madgwick 

Shark Giraffe Miss Grant and Mrs Banks with Mrs Rajan 

Current Class New Class New Teacher 

Hippo Tiger Mrs Glanney with Miss Henderson and Mr Nixon and trainee teacher, Miss Mowlam 

Rhino Lion Mrs Maulkerson with Mrs Newman 

Elephant Leopard Miss Rosewell with Mrs Gough and Mrs Richardson 

Giraffe Jaguar Mr Aziz and Mrs Purnell with Mrs Best and Mrs Grant and trainee teacher, Mrs Plenderleith 



What to expect in September 

We will continue to ask that children come to school wearing their PE kit on their class PE days. We will be 

notifying you of the days for each class in due course. A reminder that PE kit should be black shorts or black 

jogging bottoms, a plain white t-shirt and black jumper or hoody. 

We will no longer be implementing a staggered start and finish. We will continue with a soft start of a 8:45am-

9:00am drop off in the morning, gates will be closed promptly by 9:05am. Pick up will be 3:00pm for all F2-

Y2 classes. F1 times will remain the same depending on the sessions they attend. 

F1 and F2 classes will continue to be dropped off and collected from their classroom doors and Year 1 and Year 

2 will be dropped off and collected on the subsequent playgrounds. 

The Queen’s Jubilee 2022 

Next academic year, 2021/2022, there is a double bank holiday to celebrate the Queen’s jubilee in 2022. The 

Local Authority have informed schools that they will receive an additional INSET day as it falls in a half term. 

Governors have approved for our extra inset to be Friday 27 May 2022 which is in line with the Junior School. 

 

All terms can be found on our website: https://www.bedgroveinfantschool.co.uk/parents/term-dates  

FoBIS Summer Parties 

The FoBIS Summer Parties will be held next week. The dates and times for each year group is below: 

F1 - Monday 12th July 3.30 - 4.30pm  

F2 - Tuesday 13th July 3.00 - 4.00pm  

Y1 - Wednesday 14th July 3.00 - 4.15pm  

Y2 - Thursday 15th July 3.00 - 4.15pm  

 

All children are invited to wear their best party clothes on the day of their year group party, even if they are 

not attending. After school, the paid for attendees, will remain in their class bubbles for Entertainment which 

will be provided virtually by 'Simon Says Magic', followed by some games and dancing. 

Food served will be Pizza, Watermelon and a Cookie. All children attending will have a party bag to take 

home.  

Please collect your children from their normal classroom doors/playground. 

Unfortunately we are unable to accept any late bookings. 

Halton Tennis Centre 

Coaching: www.everyball.uk - for more information contact James at james@everyball.net or 07981 152818 

Tennis & Gym Membership: www.haltontennis.co.uk - for more information contact office@haltonuk.com 

01296 623453 

Parking 

 

We have been sent some images by a member of the public of parents that have parked their vehicles both 

inconsiderately and dangerously. 

 

Once again, we ask that you ensure that you are parking respectfully and in a safe manner.  

 

Please consider parking a bit further away to alleviate the congestion around the school site and to ensure the 

safety of our pupils, their families and the local residents. 

https://www.bedgroveinfantschool.co.uk/parents/term-dates


Lost Property 

We have a large amount of unnamed clothing in our lost property box that we are hoping to reunite with its 

rightful owners. 

We also have unnamed school jumpers and cardigans, plain black and plain blue hoodies. 

Please check the pictures below to see if anything belongs to your child.  

Anything uncollected by the end of term will be donated to charity. 

 

 

See what the children have been up to across the year groups as we take a look ... 

Through the Purple Periscope 

This week F1 has been filled with lots of little pirates. We have made pirate eye patches, pirate 

hats and pirate accessories. We have even been on a pirate treasure hunt to find the Gold!  

 

In Maths we have been making comparisons between different lengths 

of plank, talking about which is the longest and shortest. We then had 

lots of fun walking the planks and jumping into the sea!  

We have continued reading 'Pirates Love 

Underpants' and focused on these key words 

from the story: quest, shore, snarl, gurgling and 

prickly. We will now practise adding these words 

to our own sentences.  

F1 



In F2 this week we have started looking at time in Maths, looking at our 

daily time table, using language such as ‘before’ and ‘after’, providing the 

children with a better understanding of the concept of time. Alongside this, 

in talk for writing we are looking at the story of ‘What’s The Time Mr 

Wolf’. 

 

In our PSED sessions recently we have been following the NSPCC guidance, teaching 

children about PANTS. This teaches children about private parts of our body and the 

importance of keeping these private. This is done in a very child-friendly manner. If you 

would like more information about this please see the NSPCC website linked below.  

 

 https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/ 

F2 

This week, we have been learning about the Arctic Circle. We have been using our descriptive 

language to describe the climate, landscape and the animals that live there. We have also started 

using our bank of adjectives and similes to describe the Gruffalo. Towards the end of the week, 

we will be retelling the story either through song, drama or puppet show! We will share this 

through Seesaw so keep your eyes peeled!  

 

In Maths, we have been learning about time. We have been focusing on o'clock and half past on analogue 

clocks. Year One have also been estimating how long it takes to do a variety of challenges in one minute (eg: 

star jumps, push ups, hops).  

 

Hopefully you have all read your child's annual report. Thank you to all parents and carers for responding, we 

really appreciate the time you took to comment.  

Y1 

This week the children have continued writing their diary entries about the caterpillars in class 

and have started working on investigations in Maths. The children have really enjoyed 

experimenting with numbers and continue to develop their reasoning skills.  

Thank you to all parents and carers for your comments on the reports! We really appreciate 

them all.  

If you have not sent in your child’s outfit for the school play please do so by Friday 9th July at the very latest. 

Filming will take place on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday next week and the video will be uploaded to 

SeeSaw on Friday 16th July. 

Please can you arrange for your child to bring a ‘bag for life’ to school on Friday 16th July for them to use to 

bring home their school books at the end of term. 

Transition to Bedgrove Junior School - BJS is hoping to be able to release staffing confirmation to you very 

shortly, along with transition videos and parent information videos. They apologise for the delay with this and  

hope to have this information with you by Friday 9th July. 

Y2 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/

